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Friday 24th April 2020

RE: Newsletter

Dear Parents and Carers,

We hope this glorious weather has managed to bring some joy and smiles to you all. We have put together a small video gallery of the fantastic crafts that were emailed into our KSS challenge account- we were delighted with them and they really made us smile. Thank you! Please note, we have only used images of the work and not the ones with the children on as we have put this on our new YouTube Channel! However, please do still send a picture of the children holding their work as well for future projects as we teachers love to see their smiling faces! Here it is: 
The video has been compiled as a mini-home assembly. It has a gallery of the fantastic work, followed by a hymn we sing in school, a prayer and lastly some photo messages from the teachers. We hope you enjoy it. https://youtu.be/e4H_7XoREMo
Please continue to regularly check your child/children’s year group page under the class closures section of the website as new work is being regularly added. Links to the new government academy and BBC Bitesize resources are being added to each page this weekend. https://www.kirkstall-st-stephens.leeds.sch.uk/page.php?id=11009 The teachers may suggest ways that these will best support the learning for their classes. The main thing about these two new resources is that they can help the children acquire new knowledge rather than just revising prior knowledge. As a school, we fully support whatever work you choose to do with your child and we continue to believe the main priority is that everyone remains happy, healthy and safe. 

The new challenge is: ‘To write a prayer or poem with your hopes or wishes for the future’.  Please send in photos of their work to our ksschallenge@kirkstallss.net account by 10am on Thursday 30th April. If any of the children could do an audio recording of them reading their poem or prayer too also that would be gratefully received! We look forward to reading these over the next week. 

We would like to share some messages from our school teachers to our pupils and their families. 

Mr Viles:

“I miss the fun and laughter of being at KSS – I miss the children’s smiling faces, I miss their warm welcomes that I receive most mornings and all the little conversations that I have throughout any given day – I miss the handshakes that I used to have with many of the children and more recently I miss the elbow bumps that replaced the handshakes in the last few weeks.”

Miss O’Connor:
“Hello Reception children, I hope you are all enjoying your time at home, in the garden and playing with all your favourite toys. I have really loved hearing about your home learning and all the exciting things you have been making - especially the pirate project activities. I am very proud of you all for trying your best with home learning and listening to the adults at home, keep up the great work!  Super Sam and I have been enjoying the sunshine, reading books and baking lots of yummy cupcakes. I miss you all very much and I can't wait to see all of your smiling faces again. 

Keep exploring, ask questions and have lots of fun. Stay safe.”
Mrs Straw:

“I miss having a classroom full of lovely ideas & laughter and watching everybody do super work and inventive play. I also really miss the song bucket on a Friday afternoon... especially when we sing about socks... or washing on the line!”
Mrs Bailey:

"Hi year 2, I am missing all of your smiley faces, hearing your news and even your jokes!  I miss seeing you play together  and in particular I'm missing giving you lots of hard maths to do! 😉 My dog Tom has enjoyed all the walks I've been giving him, he's getting very spoilt. My son and I did Andy Murray's 100 volley tennis challenge - it took quite a while!"

Mrs Mosley:

“A big hello to my lovely Year 2's, I'm missing so much about our time together in school. I miss helping you and watching you learn, I miss your smiley faces and hearing you having fun, I miss celebrating your achievements and dipping into the biscuit tin together! I even miss picking your coats up off the cloakroom floor!! I've been keeping busy with my family away from school, we've been enjoying the sunny weather and going on walks and I've been doing lot's of baking! Take care, stay safe and I can't wait to be back at school with you all soon.”
Miss Hawes:

“Year 3, I am missing you all terribly! I miss seeing your beaming smiles as you enter the classroom, listening to your funny stories and your amazing kindness to one another- I am so lucky to be your teacher! I hope you are finding some time to relax and explore new hobbies.  I am using this time to try and improve my baking skills and so far I have made some delicious cupcakes. I can't wait to see you all soon!”
Miss Williams:

“There are lots of things I miss about Year 4 but one thing I miss is using the class spinner on the board to choose someone to read out their amazing writing. I am always blown away at your ideas and vocabulary and it makes me such a proud teacher! I also miss hearing your beautiful voices sing all the songs for our production. I particularly like to see all the smiles on your faces as you sing- please keep on singing at home! “
Miss Barnett:

“Hello Year 5! I have missed so many things about seeing each and every one of you. I miss seeing those light bulb moments where something finally clicks! I miss how enthusiastic you are when you see the maths timer go on the board! But most of all I really miss the infectious laughter that rings out around the room when someone spontaneously does something daft and thinks no teacher has noticed!! (Yes those daft TikTok dance moves spring to mind here!)  I’ve been kept very busy by both school work and spending time my two young children, but we’ve been enjoying this glorious weather!”
Mrs Pickard:

“I miss le français avec Y5 and everyone trying their very best with their handwriting to earn a pen licence. (Hope you’re all practising!) I’m lucky to live near enough to walk in Otley Chevin Forest Park with this glorious weather at the moment.”
Mr Crossley:

“I miss all of our Year 6 personalities and their silliness! I miss greeting them all at 9 am and those first few minutes of the school day; I miss the wandering Year 6's who come to the classroom to chat at break time; I even miss reminding them to stop talking while they're working!”
Lastly, we’d love to find out who in our community is volunteering in some form. We know many people are and we’d love to put together a ‘good news’ newsletter. If you have been volunteering to help the Covid-19 crisis and wouldn’t mind sharing that with us, please email contactus@kirkstallss.net with the subject heading VOLUNTEERING, and we’ll do our best to include it in our newsletter! Our very own Mrs Bailey has been volunteering for B:friend, a charity that supports older people who are isolated. She makes regular calls to a lovely lady, who is full of interesting stories! 

As always we hope this letter finds you well and you are all safe and healthy. There is a great quantity of information and supportive resources on our website including links to other websites. As new initiatives and information is released from the council, the government and charities we add extra information we think might be of use to our families, so please check back regularly. https://www.kirkstall-st-stephens.leeds.sch.uk/page.php?id=11216 
Best wishes and stay safe,
Miss Barnett
Deputy Head Teacher
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